Mineral County Pioneer Council Minutes – February 22, 2024 – Volunteer Firefighter Training Room, Superior
Meeting Opened 9:56 a.m.

Members Present:  Lyn Hellegaard, Paula Schilperoort, Roy Martin, Monte Turner, Susan Freeman, Todd Wood and Laurie Thibodeau. 
Minutes:  Paula motioned to accept January 25, 2024 minutes, Susan seconded, motion passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report:  As of January 31, 2024, Transportation Operations account balance is $11,004.63; Commodities account balance is $4,432.53; Bus account is $17,013.61 and CD $1,637.19.  

Transportation Report:  Paula reported November numbers: 


Miles: 1,154
Fuel: $125.57
Hours: 47.5
Boardings: 53: 15 – 60+; 13 Under 60; 25 ADA 

Runs: 
5 regular, 2 medical, 0 maintenance trip
Fares: $312
Transportation Coordination Plan: After a short discussion. Monte motioned approval of the FY 2025 Transportation Coordination Plan. Susan seconded the motion, motion passed unanimously. 
MTA Report:  Lyn reported the 2024 Spring Conference will be in Bozeman, May 20-22. She said MTA is still working with MDT to change their position on the in-Kind and TransADE pay backs. She informed the group Flathead Transit will be ceasing operations June 30th. She covered a couple of bills that will be introduced next session regarding lowest bidder and Cooperative Purchasing Agreements.     
Commodities Report: A discussion was held on gift cards and payment of mileage to volunteers. Laurie informed the group that Federal regulations forbid those type of expenses with the funding MCPC receives. There was a discussion about Matilda and David’s resignation. After discussing possible options, the MCPC Board agreed to send a letter to Matilda and Dave thanking them for their service. The Board also decided with the support of Area on Aging VI to go with the option that would remove MCPC from Commodity responsibility.  A discussion will be held next meeting regarding if the option is viable. 
Toyota brakes: Roy stated the back brakes have 20% left and the front 40% left. He also discussed the rotors and the best method of repairing them. It was decided the van should be taken to the local mechanic as soon as possible for brake and rotor service.
Old Business:  

Transit Facility: Lyn passed out a copy of the building design. Roy and Susan suggested an on-demand hot water heater and configuring the building so all water needs are on the same side of the building. 
Next MCPC Meeting:
March 28, 2024
Meeting Adjourned:  11:05 a.m.

Lyn Hellegaard, Chair
